
 
 
 

ACBL UNIT 361 
Board of Directors 2013 

 

President 
Ruth Pana 

303.757.7087 
 

Vice President 
Jim Calhoun 

720.346.1446 
 

Secretary/Directory 
Carol Levinson 
303.904.7531 

 
Treasurer 
Lori Beard 

303.758.0123 
 

Regional Chair 
Bill Beard 

303.378.4253 
 

Sectional Chair/Education 
Jim Calhoun 

720.346.1446 
 

Caddies 
Margaret Devere 

303.399.0104 
 

Hospitality 
Joan Kushner 
303.697.9790 

 
Membership 

Newer Player Liaison 
Shelbie Bastiaans 

303.941.9698 
 

Partnerships 
John Gallagher 
303.627.4904 

 
Budget/Publicity 

Photography 
Tom Burger 

303.771.3431 

Newsletter  Date  

TABLE TALK               

       PLATINUM  
     LIFE MASTER   
           
            Reported by 
             Don Heitler 
          

    This past Spring, Allen E. Kane 
won his 10,000th  masterpoint.  That 
is a very notable lifetime achieve-
ment.  His middle initial “E” must 
stand for EXCELLENCE.  Winning for 
Allen Kane is not an accident. It is an 
expectation. 
    He takes responsibility for his mis-
takes, which don’t happen very often, 
and for those of his partner and 
teammates. 
    Having Al as a teammate is like 
having a bridge professor to help you 
into a bridge context. 
                                                                                                          Continued on Page 5 

 

From Unit President,   
Ruth Pana 

       

      American Contract  

Bridge League Unit 361 

     On behalf of the Unit 361 Board and its 
1,245  members I would like to thank the 
following retiring board members: 
    Shelbie Bastiaans has been on the 
board for two years, serving as Member-
ship chair and also served as Pro/Am chair 
at the Regional.  It was the first time the 
regional has held the Pro/Am game.  So 
kudos to Shelbie and her committee.  Shel-
bie also initiated the wonderful nametags 
that our members are enjoying.   They help 
everyone introduce themselves and we 
have received many great compliments 
from our players.  Tom Burger has served 
as Budget and publicity chair as well as 
Photographer for the last three years. 
    For the past 2 terms (four years)  Carol 
Levinson has  served on the board serving 
as Secretary and Directory chair. Besides 
taking minutes she has kept track of all 
qualifiers for all North American Pairs and 
Grand National Teams to make sure the 
players are properly prepared for the semi 
and final competitions.  
     Blair Young, caddy chairman and vice-
president  retired in July to pursue directing 
bridge games. Thanks Blair, for your 3-year 
service on the board.  He has been re-
placed by Margaret Devere.  Welcome!!! 
   Special thanks to legal advisor Forest 
Clark and Ethics Chair, Susan Grauer. 
   Thanks to Bill Beard, 2013 Regional 
Chairman, we had a record attendance of 
2,226 tables:  Board-A-March, 44 teams, 
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                                PLATINUM  
                     LIFE MASTER 

 

                Reported by  
 Penny Coffman 

 
 

   Our congratulations are extended to 
Flo Newlin, who during the 2013 
Denver Regional Tournament joined 
the ranks of those 565 ACBL mem-
bers known as Platinum Life Masters, 
placing her above 99.66% of the 
167,5551 ACBL members. 
   Flo was born in Alamosa, Colorado 
and grew up on a vegetable farm 
about nine miles from town.  The 
foreman and laborers were Hispanic 
so she learned to speak Spanish 
while working the fields in the summer. 

 

FALL 2013 

Continued on page 5 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   A N N U A L  M E E T I N G  
 
   On Thursday, November 7, 
2013, the annual membership 
meeting  will take place at 
6:45 P.M. 
   Each year at this time we 
have our Fall Election, select-
ing candidates to serve on the 
Denver Unit 361 Board of Di-
rectors for two-year terms. 
    In accordance with Unit 361 
By-laws,  Joan Kushner, was 
selected chairman of the 
nominating committee.  Her 
committee included Unit 361 
members Penny Coffman, 
Skip Carson, Maxine Divine-
and Flo Newlin. The unit is 
grateful for all their help.  
   Meet the candidates seeking 
office on this page.   
 
 
 

MEMBERSHIP 
DIRECTORY 2014 

 
 
Is your infor-
mation correct 
in the 2013 Di-

rectory? Have you moved?  
The Denver Unit gets its mem-
bership data directly from the 
ACBL on January 1, 2014. If 
you need to update your infor-
mation, make the corrections 
with ACBL using form in the 
ACBL Bulletin or e-mail the 
ACBL (www.acbl.org) 

        2013 CANDIDATES FOR DENVER UNIT 361  
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    “I have been an ACBL member in Colorado for 

over 40 years.  During that time I have been im-

pressed by the enthusiasm and dedication shown 

by local unit board members.  I would welcome 

the opportunity to serve as a member of the Den-

ver Unit Board and to give back to the game that 

has given me so much pleasure through the 

years.” 

    Jeanne Achziger 

    
 “Since moving to Arvada in 2008, I have been able to 
start Bridge classes both in area senior centers and 
Jefferson County Schools. While being on the Denver 
Unit 361 Board has been both fun and invigorating 
there is much more work to be done to advance 
popularity of the game of bridge in the Denver area.” 
     

                                          Jim Calhoun 

  
    “I’m looking forward to joining the board and 
serving the bridge players in our area.  We all love 
our game and enjoy the mental challenge and so-
cial interaction it provides.  I’m hopeful to enlist 
more members and help to mentor all the newer 
players.” 
 

                                             Pat Henke 

    “I am grateful for the opportunity to serve on the 

Denver Board.  I hope to assist my colleagues in 

promoting and improving the conditions of play and 

enjoyment at all venues and levels of play.  I also 

wish to encourage the enrollment of new players so 

we can ensure the continuation of this game that 

we all love.   

Thank you “ 

    Bonnie Smith 

 
    “I am a relative newcomer to Denver and Den-
ver bridge. I came here from San Diego where I 
served on their board in 3 different capacities.   
Bridge has been a huge passion for me for al-
most all my life. I want to instill the desire to play 
bridge with the young people.  They don't  know 
what  they are missing!” 
 

    Marilyn Ballon 

Welcome 

Unit 361 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IN MEMORIAM 
 

Mary Ann Beck 

Lewis Dorough 

Carole Hedstrom 

Leonard Herz 

Don Hinchey 

F. Wayne Kinningham 

Richard Lesko 

Ken McClanahan 

Jean Mills 

Daas Parushottam 

Helene Pearl 

Duval Prey 

Walter Rassbach 

Marty Reeves 

Bob Rowley 

William Schlieman 

Beth Weidner 

Joseph Wood 
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TABLE COUNTS FOR FISCAL YEAR 2012-2013 

 

 I/N October, 2012……..53 

 November, 2012……..453 

 January, 2013...............391 

 March, 2013………...410 

 I/N April, 2013……....82.5 

 July, 2013………..….470 

 

 

DIRECTORY ADVERTISING 
Ad space is sold on a first-come basis.  

The unit prints 1,150 directories annually, 

so your advertising dollars go a long way. 

       AD RATES: 

 $300 for full page 

 $150 for half page 

 $50 for business card ad 

Please provide CAMERA-READY ART  

   Contact: 

     Carol Levinson 303-904-7531 
    

Regional, 2013………..2,226 



Platinum Life Master 
(10000) 

 

Allen Kane 
Flo Newlin 

 
Diamond Life Master 

(5000) 
 

Anne Brenner 
Charles Reed 

Spencer Jones 
Garth Yettick 

 
 

Gold Life Master (2500) 
 

Karen Trujillo 
Gerry Schechter 

 

 

Silver Life Master (1000) 
 

Betty Adler 
Frank Baca 

Shelbie Bastiaans 
Judy Billings 

Carol Bronder 
Sandy Buckstein 

Sherry Clint 
Susan Cuff 

Denise Desbarats 
Michael Jalving 
Sandra Koller 

William Kutscher 
Virginia Pedersen 

Sheryl Siegel 
Robert Vetter 

Lianne Walliser 
Norita Wiegand 

Jean Wolfe 
 Blair Young 

Bronze Life Master (500) 
 

Wade Biggs 
Sandy Bolton 

Joann Cochran 
Wilt Cooper 
Kevin Dunn 

Dorcas Evans 
Lucy Franklin 

John Gallagher 
Ellen Jenkins 
Lois Jurgens 
Melvyn Klein 

Kenneth Lager 
Carla McKennett 

Diann Miller 
Janet Nelson 
Paul Nelson 
Brian Rink 

Marsha Shaw 
Dena Shpall 

Anne Somervill 
Dee Warnecke 

Mildred Williams 
 

 

New Life Masters 
 

Robert Battin 
Stephan Dreskin 

Donna Grant 
Jane Henninger 
William Kacena 
Alice Klesinger 
Joan Kushner 

Susan Marshbanks 
Nancy Rainwater 

Joel Russman 
Judy Spinney 

             UNIT 361 MILESTONES  
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2013 
DENVER REGIONAL 

AWARDS 

 
LOU NEFF TROPHY 

(Unit player winning the most master 
points at the Regional) 

 

Garth Yettick 
 

FRANK THORWALD 
 TROPHY 

(199erUnit player winning most  
masterpoints at Regional) 

 

Maureen Edgett 

UNIT 361  NEWER PLAYER 
SECTIONAL AWARDS 

 

2012 
KINNINGHAM-WOODWARD  

DIRECTOR’S AWARD 
(299er player winning most master-
points in 299er events at  four Den-

ver Sectionals) 
 

Jim Brand 
Dean Porter 

______________________ 
 

 I/N SUSAN DITTMER  
TRAVELING TROPHY 

 

(299er player sinning most master-
points at 299er I/N sectionals) 

 

Fall 2012 
 

Nancy Markman 
Christine Markman 

 

Spring 2013  
 

Daniel Cooper 
Steve Lehman 

 

 

2012 
COLORADO VICTORY 

 TROPHY 
(Awarded to player who won most 

masterpoints in upper division events 
at all Colorado Sectional Events)  

 

Spencer Jones 
Peggy Ware 

2013 
GOODWILL APPOINTMENTS 

 

Penny Coffman and Jerry Ranney were 
appointed to the  

ACBL Goodwill Committee  



 Allen Kane, continued from page 1 

 
    I asked Al what you can do to show a huge 
hand after your right hand opponent opened 1 NT.  
As usual, I was given a better answer that I could 
have imagined.  Al said that you need to have two 
bids to show huge hands.  One bid to show a 
huge unbalanced hand.  He suggested that the 
balanced hand could be shown by starting with a 
bid that showed the majors, and then bidding 2 
NT when partner responded.  The unbalanced 
hand could be shown by making a bid that 
showed some other type of hand that partner 
could not pass, and then bidding 2NT. 
    This gave me a bridge tool that may never 
come up, but it is a very clever treatment that is 
just second nature to Al and he was happy to 
share. 
    There are lots of things about Al that are not 
well know.  Almost every year, Al disappears from 
the bridge scene for a few weeks and goes to 
Alaska fishing.  He fills his freezer with salmon 
and trout and brings back pictures of the huge fish 
that he has caught. 
    Al had a career with the forest service and 
stays in top shape by taking walks that most peo-
ple would consider hikes. 
    Al used to live in Pueblo, Colorado but now re-
sides in a Denver suburb with his wife En, an ex-
cellent bridge player in her own right.  En has be-
come Al’s favorite bridge partner, with only occa-
sional games played with Chuck Henke, a partner 
with whom he won bridge events for many years. 
    If you look at the history of Colorado Bridge, 
you will see that Al won the Colorado Victory Tro-
phy year after year after year.  Others have won it 
once or twice, but for Al winning was a habit. 
    Al has played with lots and lots of teammates.  
It doesn’t matter who they are, he is always the 
favorite to win it all. 

 Flo Newlin, continued from page 1 

    
    “It was hard work and made me grateful for 
everything in life, especially cauliflower.”  Japa-
nese was spoken in the home and it was not un-
til first grade that she learned English.  She 
graduated from the University of Colorado in 
Boulder with a BS in Medical Technology.  She 
began working in a general laboratory and be-
came interested in the field of coagulation. 
    Subsequently, she had an opportunity to join 
a colleague and they formed Colorado Coagula-
tion Consultants (CCC), the first coagulation ref-
erence laboratory in the country.  CCC not only 
performed esoteric testing on patients nationally, 
but also became a center for clinical trials and 
studies. 
    In 1997 she and her partner had an opportu-
nity to sell their lab to Esoterix from Austin, 
Texas and she continued to consult for three 
years.  Although formally retired, she is currently 
on the Board of Directors for AspirinWorks and 
serves as an FDA agent for a Nova Scotia medi-
cal supply company.  
    Early in her career, she married Cal Newlin, a 
well-known Denver bridge player, and they have 
two children and two grandchildren.  Since re-
tirement, they have taught interactive bridge to 
small and large groups.  The number of students 
they have taught exceeds 300 and her love of 
the game is well known. 
    Her passion for bridge continues to express 
itself in her capacity of promoting bridge through 
her service on the District 17 Board of Directors 
as one of Denver’s two representatives. 
    She loves her family, life, golf, reading, and 
people. 

                 President’s Message  Continued from Page 1 

Gold Rush Pairs (Wednesday-Saturday) 303.5 
tables and Monday Swiss, 118 teams.  First time 
at the Regional: the Pro/AM drew 43.5 tables, 
thanks to Newer Player chairman, Shelbie Bas-
tiaans and  her team—Penny Coffman and Flo 
Newlin.  Hospitality chair Joan Kushner, had 
great registration gifts. And Sectional Chair, Jim 
Calhoun organized the Directors and TAP 
courses. Partnership chairman, John Gallagher 
worked tirelessly finding partners for players. 
Great photographs by Tom Burger and Carolyn 
Newcomb produced informative  Daily Bulletins.  
Thanks to Webmaster Rob Vetter for posting 
daily results to the internet. 

— — AROUND TOWN IN THE BRIDGE WORLD —-    
 
Sue and Randy Bauer are holding a new sanc-
tioned ACBL game on Tuesday at 12:30, Lone 
Tree Recreation Center, 10249 Ridge Gate Circle, 
Lonetree, Co, Call 303-641-3534 for reservations 
……….Jackie Gasser is the new Director  of Ac-
tion Bridge @ Highland Trails.  Her game is  Sat-
urdays at 1:30 pm.  Call her at l 720-890-3936 for 
more information. 
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UNIT 361 TOP MASTERPOINT  

ACHIEVEMENTS AS OF AUGUST 1, 2013 
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 Intimidation...they know so much more 
than we do and will hate us if we make a 
mistake 

 

 They will be mean to us 
 

   Playing cards originated in the year 1120 in 
China where paper was invented.   The game 
Bridge was derived from the Russian game of 
Whist around 1700;  the word Bridge was de-
rived from Biritch, Russian for ‘announcer’   as 
the players announced their intentions.  Bridge 
began as a social game.   The European nobility 
played and George Washington was an ardent 
player who is rumored to have made side bets to 
increase the interest in his games. 
   Bridge has evolved to be one of the most 
popular card games in the world and today only 
perhaps Poker has more participants.  There are 
more books written about Bridge than any other 
game except Chess. In spite of this popularity, 
we who love the game are concerned that the 
younger generations are not showing a lot of in-
terest in learning to play Bridge.  It is difficult for 
a stodgy old card game to compete with wide-
screen TVs  and hand-held, instantly available 
action games. 
   Perhaps it will be the social aspect of Bridge 
that will guarantee its survival.   Partnership 
communication and social interaction cannot be 
made with the TV screen or the  internet.  We 
CAN share and  interact with other humans at 
the bridge table:   as social game participants .. 
we bid, we laugh, we care, we snack,  we shuffle 
and deal:  we play bridge and life is good______ 

 
Social games in the Denver 
area: 
       Castle Rock Bridge Club, 2330 
S. I-25, Castle Rock, CO: Monday, 
6:30 pm    
        Norma Sands Bridge Studio, 
5250 Leetsdale Drive, Denver, CO :  
Wednesdays and Sundays at 1:00 
pm / Saturdays at 9:00 am 
        House of Cards, 1800 W. Ox-
ford, Sheridan, CO:  Friday, 6:00 pm 
        The Bridge Club, 1800 W. Ox-
ford, Sheridan, CO:  Friday, 6:00 pm 

 

Diann Miller is a  certified bridge instructor  and a 
member of  ACBL Unit 361. 
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            OUR 

WELL-LOVED 

         GAME          

 
By Diann Miller 

 
   Those of us who play duplicate at the clubs 
and tournaments often forget there is another 
world of bridge:  the players who enjoy Social 
games!  Every Wednesday afternoon, I run a so-
cial game and I absolutely adore the players.  
We have a great time and would like to share 
our fun and love for the game of bridge. 
   The readers of this unit newsletter have proba-
bly not played a game of ‘shuffle and deal’ 
bridge in years and have not given thought to the 
many positives of the genre.  One of my friends 
shared with me that when she was growing up, 
every Friday night her parents and another cou-
ple played bridge.  She knew the couple as Un-
cle and Aunt...they were family.  By the way, one 
of the instructors to this foursome was Bill Root 
and my friend still has an autographed copy of 
one of his books...and still studies it! 
   There are many social games in Denver and a 
lot of the participants are excellent players.  
Many social players continue to hone their game 
by regularly take lessons.  Many are NOT inter-
ested in duplicate...some have had a bad experi-
ence at a club, duplicate table, but many have 
never been near a club game.  These players 
are happy playing with their social groups and 
see no need for involvement in club games to 
participate in a GOOD game of bridge. 
   It is interesting, however, to overhear opinions 
regarding the club games: 
 

 NO FUN 
 

 One can NEVER talk, 
much less share a 
laugh 

 



Denver ACBL Unit #361 

4060 S. Ivy Lane 

Englewood, CO 80111 
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           October 12-13, 2013 
Fall I/N Tournament, House of Cards 

  

October 19, 2013 
Front Range Challenge, Colorado Springs Unit 360 

 

November 7-10, 2013 
Fall Sectional, Jefferson County Fairgrounds Exhibit Hall 

  

January 9-12. 2014 
Winter Sectional, Jefferson County Fairgrounds Exhibit Hall 

March 6-9, 2014 

Spring Sectional, Jefferson County Fairgrounds Exhibit Hall 
  

April 12-13, 2014 
 I/N Tournament, Denver House of Cards 

May 20-26, 2014 
          Regional Tournament, Denver  Renaissance Hotel  

  

             July 10-13, 2014 
       Summer Sectional, Jefferson County Fairgrounds Exhibit Hall 

  

                                       2013 BRIDGE DIRECTORY ADVERTISERS 

ACTION BRIDGE @ HIGHLAND TRAILS ANDREW'S JEWELRY  

ARVADA BRIDGE CLUB, Virginia Gunter NORTHWEST BRIDGE CLUBS,  Joe & Virginia Sewall   

CASTLE ROCK BRIDGE CLUB  CELESTIAL CATERING  

 CHERRY HILLS ANIMAL HOSPITAL, Clyde D'Arcy  DASGUPTA & PERRON, Sanjoy and Sue  

DENVER HOUSE OF CARDS,  Steve Wainz and Paul Ossip 

DENVER METRO BRIDGE STUDIO, Mike Thompson HOME REAL ESTATE, Carolyn Newcomb 

LAW OFFICE OF SUSAN GRAUER, PC  

  NORMA SANDS BRIDGE INSTRUCTION  PERRY & CO, Chuck Anderson 

THE BRIDGE CLUB, Marvel Heinsohn  TIME after TIME, Carl Kushner 

UPCOMING  

SECTIONAL AND 

REGIONAL 

TOURNAMENTS 

TO VIEW FLYERS 

         GO TO:  

 

www.denverbridge.com 


